RRCC Classified Council 
Meeting Minutes

February 23, 2012
10:35 a.m. – 11:35 a.m.

Room 2698

Present: Deb Dahlstrom, Danielle Trujillo, Bobby Asher, Sonja Starkweather, Sheryl Scharnikow, Diane Hughes, Patricia Pacheco, Carla Plucknett, Janet Hill, Di Drobnick, Deborah Miller, Karen York, and Peggy Stewart.

Welcome by Deb Dahlstrom – Thank you to all present for taking the time out of your busy schedule to attend classified meetings.

Books For Beautification – Report by Sheryl and Sonja; funds available $3,060.16

· Sheryl talked about the books donations and how they are used; led a discussion regarding possible plans for Arvada using some of the funds?  
· Bobby discussed ideas regarding use of funds and his conversations with Kevin Edwardson who is in agreement with proposed plans:  One of Bobby proposes the Plant Select Program that CSU uses. Plan Select Program: Pick up different kinds of plants from all over and demonstrate them in a visible area at the Arvada campus.

· Staff Development day proposal: Planting day at Arvada with Bobby during Development day/week activities, if the weather is good.

Everyone is encouraged to volunteer a half hour for the book sales. With our busy schedules it is nice to take a little time away and help with the books for beautification once a month.  Volunteers are needed.

Statewide Liaison report:  Discussion regarding our new SCL liaison, Ruth Fry. Thank you to Janet Gonzales for the many years she has served in this capacity.  The next SLC meeting is April 13th in Glenwood Springs.  We look forward to hearing about the outcome of this meeting.

Town Hall Teleconference:  Sonja reported on what she heard from the one hour conference. Notes from conference attached. 

· SB 12-119 PERA Bill was killed this past week as were three other PERA bills.
A list of State Reps and Congress were handed out at our meeting and will be attached to the minutes.  You can also find the list on the Colorado state web site.  It suggested that if one stays in contact with their state and local representatives one will learn more about what is going on in their community and state.  As Classified employees we are under the restraints of the state constitution.  If we want to see things change we must work without state representatives in order to have a voice. Deb highly encourages involvement by writing letters to the Legislators.
Open discussion followed regarding the House bills, PERA and possible future changes to the State Classified structure. 
Note from Deb:

I would like to extend an apology to those who attended this meeting.  Bob Rizzuto was scheduled to attend as well, and to be introduced to those who have not yet met him. However, due to an error on his calendar made by yours truly – me – he didn’t have a room number – I DO apologize!!  Bob encourages any and all who would like to chat with him to do so at any time.  He has an open door policy and looks forward to matching faces with names. Again I apologize!

